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  Washington, DC 20580 

 

 
          Samuel Levine 
      Director 
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         Elizabeth Wilkins  
                Director 
  Office of Policy Planning 
  

       
 
      August 19, 2022 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
The Honorable Patricia Fahy 
New York State Assembly 
LOB 424 
Albany, NY  12248 
 
 Re: New York’s Digital Fair Repair Act 
 
Dear Assemblymember Fahy: 
 
We write this letter as the heads of the FTC’s Bureau of Consumer Protection and its Office of 
Policy Planning, the FTC office that provides advocacy and submits filings supporting 
competition and consumer protection principles to state legislatures, regulatory boards, and 
officials.   
 
Congratulations on the recent passage of New York’s Digital Fair Repair Act (the “Digital Fair 
Repair Act” or “Act”) , which will soon be presented to Governor Hochul. The resounding 
bipartisan support for the Digital Fair Repair Act (passing 145 to 1 in the Assembly and 49 to 14 
in the Senate) reflects the widespread understanding that consumers need more choices when it 
comes to fixing the products they own and that small, independent repair businesses need access 
to parts, diagnostic tools and repair instructions in order to provide repair services. It also 
underscores the New York state legislature’s commitment to ensuring that consumers have those 
choices and that small businesses can compete against manufacturers. As the first state 
legislature to pass a general digital right to repair law, New York has taken a significant step in 
advancing these important goals.    
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In May 2021, the Federal Trade Commission (the “Commission”) issued its Nixing the Fix 
Report to Congress.1 The report, which was issued unanimously by the bipartisan Commission, 
found that many manufacturers restrict independent repair and repair by consumers through: 

• Product designs that complicate or prevent repair; 
• Unavailability of parts and repair information; 
• Designs that make independent repairs less safe; 
• Policies or statements that steer consumers to manufacturer repair networks; 
• Application of patent rights and enforcement of trademarks; 
• Disparagement of non-
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Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Samuel Levine      /s/ Elizabeth Wilkins 
 
Director       Director 
Bureau of Consumer Protection    Office of Policy Planning 


